## UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA UNIVERSITY PARK LOS ANGELES 7, CALIFORNIA

GRADUATE SCHOOL OF RELIGION OFFICE OF THE DEAN

2 November 1965

Dear Jose.

It was good to see you again. I have just heard from the secretary of the School of Philosophy that the manager of your publishing house has written saying that copies of your dictionary can no longer be sent to individuals, so he is sending one to the Editor of The Personalist, Dr. W. H. Werkmeister. It would be a little invidious for me to tell Dr. Werkmeister that the book is intended for review by me personally. I wonder if you would be so good as either to drop a note to Dr. Werkmeister yourself, or to ask your publisher to do this, explaining that you would like the book to be reviewed by a particular member of the Consulting Board, namely myself. Otherwise, there is no knowing what the destination of the book may be.

Dr. Werkmeister's address is: Editor, <u>The Personalist</u>, School of Philosophy, University of Southern California, Los Angeles, California 90007.

With all good wishes,

Ever yours,

hear

Geddes MacGregor

GMG/OL

6-X1-6 F.

Professor J. Ferrater Mora Department of Philosophy Bryn Mawr College Bryn Mawr, Pa.